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VOL. 35                              March 2021     NO.  1 

DATES TO REMEMBER   
— 2021— 

April 15 

- PSACF Board Meeting  - Zoom 

April 21 

- PSACF Zone 2 Mtg. - Zoom 

- PSACF Zone 4 Mtg  - Zoom 

April 22 

- PSACF Zone 3 Mtg. -  Westmoreland Fair 
April 23 

- PSACF Zone 1 Mtg. – Jefferson County Fair 

May  13  - 14 

-  IAFE Zone 1 meeting— York 

May 31 

- FAIRTALK material for June due 

June 24 (week of) 

- 2nd Quarter FAIRTALK emailed 

August 31  

- FAIRTALK material for September due 

September 1 

- Showcase apps. For 2022 Convention mailed 

September 24 (week of) 

- 3rd Quarter FAIRTALK emailed 

September 30 

- Zone Junior Fair Person nominations due to 

Zone 

October 15 

- Showcase apps. Due 

- 2022 Request for Fair info material, PSACF 

Associate Dues Invoices, PSACF/PSSA Conven-

tion material, Trade Show apps. mailed. 

October  21 

- PSACF Board Meeting 

October 27 

 - PSACF Zone 4 Mtg. – TBA 

October 28 

- PSACF Zone 3 Mtg. - TBA  

 October 29                                                                      - 

PSACF Zone 1 Mtg. - TBA 
October 30 
- PSACF Zone 2 Mtg. – TBA 

November 1 

- Fair Person of the Year apps. Due 

- Communications Competition apps due 

- Queen Competition Applications due 

November 15 

- Reimbursement apps.—Fair Fund due 

- Baking Contests Summaries due 

November 30 

FAIRTALK material for December issue due 

 

— 2022— 
 

January 19  -  22 

Convention — Hershey 

 

FAIRTALK 

 
 
 

      I’d like to thank all the Executive Committee 
members for their support in electing me your 
president for the next two years.  Also, a special 
thank you goes to Sally Nolt, our Immediate Past 
President, for all she has done for PSACF and for 
all the help and assistance she has given me.  I 
would be remiss if I neglected to thank our secre-

tary, Harry Reffner.  He is the heart of this Association.  We are so for-
tunate to have someone so dedicated to keep our association running. 
I’d like to welcome our new directors: Bev Gruber from the Great Al-
lentown Fair, Shirley McIntire from the Mercer County Grange Fair, 
Dave Cowden from Washington County Fair, and Jody Lambert from 
the Sullivan County Fair  Also, thanks go to Dave Hallstrom from 
Clearfield County Fair, John McMullen from Indiana County Fair, Jeff 
Romesburg of Somerset County Fair, and Lyn Klingerman from Green 
Dreher Sterling Fair for their many years of service to PSACF. 
Last year was certainly a challenging year with most of our fairs being 
cancelled.  Then our annual convention was also cancelled.  Thank you 
to Karen Dobson and the Fair Queen Board for presenting a Virtual 
Fair Queen Program.  Congratulations to Addison Neff, from Eliza-
bethtown Fair, our 2021 Pa Fair Queen. 
I’d like to thank the Department of Agriculture, our lobbyists, Milliron 
& Goodman, LLC, and the Pennsylvania State Showmen’s Association 
for working together with us to develop a Re-Opening Plan for our 
Fairs this year.   
What to expect in the future is not real clear as we prepare this news-
letter.  We are encouraged that several fairs in Florida have operated 
successfully with some restrictions on occupancy.  We have been 
working on some re-opening guidelines that hopefully will be ready to 
distribute to all fairs in time for our spring zone meeting(s). 

See “President” next page …………….. 

From our President   
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PSACF OFFICERS - 2021-2022 
  
 President    Exec. Secretary/Treasurer 
  Samuel J. Zaffuto   Harry Reffner 
  355 N. Park St.                       128 Cumberland Road 
  Sykesville, PA 15865   Bedford, PA 15522 
  (814) 894-5723   (866) 814-6985 
                                
Vice President  Immediate Past President 
 Martha Ebersole  Dr. Sally K Nolt 
 640 Dellville Rd.  25 Iris Circle     
 Duncannon, PA 17020  Elizabethtown, PA 17022      
 (717) 834-4435  (717) 367-7256 
  

  
  
  
  

PSACF DIRECTORS - 2021-2022 
C. Sherman Allen    Judy Kmetz   
11283 St Hwy. 285          353 Smith Pond Rd. 
Conneaut Lake, PA 16316            Shavertown, PA 18708     
(814) 671-9947)    (570) 675-2952  
   
John Berne    Jody Lambert 
PO Box 141    512 Lambert Hill Rd 
Crosby, PA 16724                        Dushore, PA 18614 
(814) 887-5396   (570) 924-3843 
   
Kevin D Bieber    Craig Lash 
PO Box 105 613 Main St.    246 Dairy Ln 
Oley, PA 19547    West Newton, PA 15089   
(610) 987-6529    (724) 872-8967 
   
John D Blaney, Jr   Jana Malot   
247 Curfew Rd   1432 Trails End Road 
Perryopolis, PA  15473   Harrisonville, PA 17228 
(724) 677-2228   (717) 571-8837 
    
David W. Cowden   Shirley McIntire   
168 Skyline Dr.   1479 Franklin Road 
Hickory, PA  15340   Jackson Center, PA  16133 
(724) 356-2577   (724) 699-0797 
   
Roger Dirlam   Jeanne Miller 
250 Sunrise  Ave.  299 Riley Dr.               
Honesdale, PA 18431  Girard, PA 16417 
(570) 493-2745  (814) 774-5703 
   
Karen Dobson  Jim Reed 
9 Ebelhare Rd  122 Coal Hill Lane       
Pottstown, PA 19465  Slippery Rock, PA  16057 
(610) 469-0263  (724) 967-6627   
  
Tony R. Frazier  Dr. David Reese, DVM 
27 Hunt Club Drive  10 Dry Run – Left Branch 
Bloomsburg, PA 17815   Pine City, NY 14871  
(570) 784-9158  (607) 733-3154 
     
Beverly Gruber  Debbie Stephenson 
5265 Sell Rd   667 Washington Rd. 
New Tripoli, PA  18066   Prosperity, PA 15329 
(610) 393-0294  (724) 627-4752 
  
Ben Haagen   Glenn Stoltzfus 
485 Snydertown Rd  1906 Airy Hill Rd. 
Howard, PA 16841  Manheim, PA  17545 
(814) 383-4428  (717) 405-0698 
   
Susan Hahn     
1424 Church Rd.     
Pen Argyl, PA 18072     
(610) 863-6816     
   
  
  
     
  

   

MEMBERS AT LARGE  
 

Milliron & Goodman LLC  Galla Higinbotham 
Andrew Goodman  5075 Wrenwood Ln 
200 N. 3rd Street   Alexandria, PA 16611 
Harrisburg, PA 17101  (814) 669-4443 
(717) 232-5322    
 
   FAIRTALK published four 
Tracy Barone  times per year by the 
Fair Fund Admin.       Association.  Send 
2301 N. Cameron St.  information for the  
PA Dept. of Agriculture  publication to: 
Harrisburg, PA 17110  Harry Reffner  
(717) 772-3094  128 Cumberland Rd,   
                         Bedford, PA 15522 

From “President” previous page …………….. 

As we get closer to fair time, I hear that most fairs 

are planning their fairs for this summer.  Many 

probably will have many changes as we work to mit-

igate COVID-19.  As more and more people receive 
their coronavirus vaccinations, lets hope that this 
summer will see a prosperous fair season.   

6 6 Once we saw how easy it was to navigate a Saffire website and to 

make changes and update it ourselves, we were sold! The team at Saffire is 

awesome to work with. We gave them a very short deadline and they delivered 

on time. Thanks to our partnership with Saffire, The Big E now has one of 

the most creative websites with integrated 

ticketing in the fair industry! 9 9  The Big£ Eastern States Exposition 
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    2020 FAIR PERSON OF  THE YEAR 
Presented by Beverly Gruber 

      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      

  
 
 
 
 
 

Hazel and John Blaney 
     
At the 2021 virtual conference of the Pennsylvania State Association of County Fairs (PSACF) a local man 
was honored.  The organizations most prestigious award of ‘Fair Person of the Year’ was presented to 
John D Blaney Jr. of the Fayette County Fair.   
John Blaney attended the very first Fayette County Fair held at the present fairgrounds in Dunbar, PA.  He 
has shown animals in 4-H, participated in the livestock sale founded by the local PSU Extension Office and 
his family.  He is a former 4-H Leader, has served on the 4-H Advisory Board, is currently on the 4-H Schol-
arship Committee and Livestock Sale Committee.  John has participated in tractor pulling since the age of 
12, starting with dead weight pulling, advancing to weight transfer pulling with WTPA (Westmoreland 
Tractor Pulling Associates), the on to be a PTPA (PA Tractor Pulling Association) official, then State Presi-
dent and currently serves as an official with NTPA (National Tractor Pulling Association),  Lucas Oil Pro 
Pulling, Full Pull Productions and is the Head Tech Official at the Louisville Farm Machinery Show & Trac-
tor Pull each February.  He has been a USHRA(United States Hot Rod Association) tech official for over 25 
years where he has officiated truck & tractor pulls and monster truck shows in the United States and Can-
ada.   
John has served on the Board of Directors of the Fayette County Fair since 1985 and has been the Treasur-
er since 1998.  He also oversees the off-season rental, serves on the Building and Grounds, Budget, Enter-
tainment, Sponsorship, Parking and Security Committees.  He and his wife serve as co-chairs of the Out-
door Arena Committee with support from their family and a large committee of friends. 
John represents his local fair and Zone 3 of PSACF on the State Board of Directors since 1998, where he 
has served on various committees such as: Auditing, By-Laws, Chairman of Communications (5 years), 
Chairman of Table Topics (4 years), Spouse Committee where he and his wife are Co-Chairs. He was elect-
ed Vice-President and is now a Past President of the PSACF Board of Directors. During his term in office, 
he worked with past president Ron Miller and legislator David Mallard to get full funding restored to the 
fairs.  John and his wife visited all but four of the member fairs in Pennsylvania. He also represents PSACF 
on the PA State Farm Show Committee and has been appointed by the PA Governor to the Amusement 
Ride Safety Advisory Board. 
He has attended nearly every IAFE (International Association of County Fairs) Convention over the past 
25 years where he has acquired immense knowledge to bring back and share at the state and local levels.   
John resides in Franklin Township near Perryopolis PA with his wife of 54 years, Hazel.  He is extremely 
proud of their daughter Jacki, grandson Dalton, and granddaughter Staci Lynn that are involved in most of 
his endeavors.  
 John believes in his Fayette County Fair and the fair industry as a whole and works with the local tourism 

agency and local officials to help assure the growth of agriculture in the public eye. 
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From the PA 
State Fair Queen 

 
Hello!  
 
My name is Addison Neff 
and I am honored to serve 
as the 2021 Pennsylvania 
State Fair Queen. I am the 
20-year-old daughter of 
Dale and Janell Neff of Har-

risburg, Pennsylvania. I have two younger sisters, 
Alyssa and Alexandria Neff. Together my sisters and 
I raise French Angora rabbits, Dutch rabbits, Bel-
gian Bearded D’Annver Bantam chickens, and Su-
matra Bantam chickens. I was a member of Dauphin 
County 4-H from age 11- 19 and served as the 2019 
Pennsylvania 4-H State Council Vice President. In 4-
H, I completed numerous projects including rabbits, 
chickens, quilting, weaving, spinning, sewing, cake 
decorating, embroidery, photography, and knitting 
along. My participation in 4-H clubs has included 
holding various officer positions and traveling to 
multiple states on 4-H exchange trips. Competing at 
the National 4-H Egg and Poultry Conference and 
attending National 4-H Congress have been two 

highlights of my 4-H career. Currently, I am in the 
process of being coming a Dauphin County  4-H vol-
unteer with the hope of serving and giving back to 
the 4-H program. 
 The Elizabethtown Fair is my home fair. For 
the past eight years, I have attended the Elizabeth-
town Fair exhibiting rabbits and competing in 
showmanship along with volunteering in the ani-
mal petting area, exhibiting family living items, and 
demonstrating spinning and weaving. When I look 
back over the years of being involved in the E-town 
Fair, I am grateful for the new and deepened friend-
ships, the opportunities to exhibit and participate in 
contests, and the memories I have made. The Eliza-
bethtown fair is always an event I look forward to 
all summer.  
     In 2019, I graduated from Covenant Christian 
Academy in Harrisburg. In high school, I played on 
the varsity girls’ volleyball and basketball teams, 
along with singing in the high school choir. Current-
ly, I am a Sophomore at Lancaster Bible College 
studying Early Childhood Education (PreK-4) with 
the goal of becoming an elementary school teacher.  
I am thankful for the opportunity to represent the 
Pennsylvania State Association of County Fairs and 
the agriculture industry. This summer, I am excited 
for the opportunity to meet new people and to see 

A SPECIAL ‘THANK YOU’ 
 

I am honored and pleased to be the recipient of the 2021 ‘Fair Person of the Year’ award.   I need to ex-
tend a thank you the Board of Directors of the Fayette County Fair for submitting the nomination and for 
permitting me the opportunity to be involved with the fair industry at the state and international levels.  
I am also very grateful for the state committee who chose me for this very special honor.    
Fairs have become a very large part of me and my family life.  These fair activities have provided me 

with many mentors and very special friends throughout the years.  I also extend this thank you to the 

State Board of Directors that I am privileged to work with and appreciate their support in our joint ef-

forts to improve the fairs in PA.   
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HARRISBURG OVERVIEW:  
 
On January 5th, the Pennsylvania General Assembly held swearing-in ceremonies to kick off the new legis-
lative session (2021-2022). Committees Chairs were named and membership has been assigned. Co-
sponsorship memos have started circulating and bills are starting to be introduced and referred to their 
perspective committees. The two-year legislative session has officially begun.  
 
To officially commence the budget season, Governor Wolf gave his annual budget address (virtually) on 
Tuesday, February 2nd. The Governor’s $37.8 billion plan is an 11% increase from last year’s budget and 
includes a PIT increase from 3.07% to 4.49%. For the sixth time in a row, his proposal again called for an 
increase of the minimum wage. According to his plan, the state minimum wage would increase from 
$7.25/hour to $12/hour on July 1st, 2021. Then there would be incremental $0.50 increases every year 
until reaching $15/hour in 2027.   
 
Typically, shortly after the Governor gives his budget address, both the House and Senate Appropriations 
Committees host budget hearings with the various state agencies to discuss the budget plan in more de-
tail. The House Appropriations Committee already completed their budget hearings. However, due to on-
going concerns pertaining to COVID, the Senate Appropriations Committee delayed the start of all hear-
ings until March. The Senate hearings are expected to run through April 22nd.  
 
As far as the election outcomes, Republicans still hold a majority in both the House (112-90) and the Sen-
ate (28-20). And there were some notable internal leadership elections as well:   
 
House leadership in 2021 is comprised of some of the following team members: 
 Republicans: 
 Representative Bryan Cutler (R-Lancaster) will continue as Speaker of the House. 
 Representative Kerry Benninghoff (R-Centre) will continue as the Majority Leader. 
 Representative Stan Saylor (R-York) will continue as the Majority Appropriations Chairman. 

 
 Democrats: 

 Representative Joanna McClinton (D-Philadelphia) became the first female and first African American 
Democratic Leader of the House. 

 Representative Matt Bradford (D-Montgomery) will continue as the Democratic Appropriations Chair-
man. 

 
Senate leadership in 2021 is comprised of some of the following team members: 

 Republicans: 

 Senator Jake Corman (R-Centre) will serve as the new Senate President Pro Tempore (Joe Scarnati re-
tired). 

 Senator Kim Ward (R-Westmoreland) will be the first female Majority leader in the Senate. 

 Senator Pat Browne (R-Lehigh) will continue as the Majority Appropriations Chairman. 
 

 Democrats: 

 Senator Jay Costa (D-Allegheny) will continue as the Democratic Leader of the Senate. 
Senator Vincent Hughes (D-Philadelphia) will continue as the Democratic Appropriations Chairman. 

See Milliron next page………………. 

 By Kerry Lange 
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From  Milliron, previous page… 

 
Tourism Committee Chairmanships (Three Changes): 
 
The House Tourism and Recreational Development Committee will continue to be led by Majority Chair 
David Millard (R-Columbia). Representative Mary Jo Daley (D-Montgomery) will now serve as the new Mi-
nority Chair.  
 
The new Majority Chair of the Senate Community, Economic and Recreational Development Committee 
will be Senator John Yudichak (I-Luzerne). And the new Minority Chair will be Senator Amanda Cappelletti 
(D-Montgomery).  
 
2021 Fair Industry Reopening Guidance 
 
Since mid-January, we have been working closely with both PSACF and PSSA board members to ensure 
that the fair industry has reopening guidance for the upcoming season. Ultimately, we collaborated to de-
velop reopening guidance that would do the following: 1) Continue to protect the health and safety of 
event employees, staff and attendees and mitigate further spread of COVID, 2) Supplement state and local 
health and safety rules, AND 3) Allow for a safe, healthy, fun fair season across the Commonwealth. These 
initial guidelines were in the format of a PowerPoint presentation. The presentation was given to the De-
partment of Agriculture. They reviewed to make sure that it’s consistent with the Governor’s Executive 
Order. If we receive additional feedback, we will adjust our guidance accordingly.  
 
We also want to make note that the association is developing more detailed day-to-day guidelines and will 
distribute to their members shortly. Stay tuned!  
 
Budget Line Item  
 
The Governor’s recent 2021-22 budget proposal includes level funding for the fairs. Under his proposal, 
the state appropriation would be $4,000,000. Of course, we’ll continue to advocate for the fairs throughout 
the upcoming budget negotiations. We want to make sure this line item is protected and remains in place, 
so that it crosses the “finish line.” 
 
As always, please feel free to reach out to us with any questions or concerns. We’re excited to continue 
working with you this session!  

Neil H. Baxter, 84, of Albion, died on Thursday December 31, 2020 at UPMC 
Hamot Hospital.  
 
Neil was a member of the Erie County Cooperative Extension, Milk Marketing 
Cooperative, Dairy Herd Improvement Association, Erie County Holstein As-
sociation, the Northwestern School Board, Grace United Methodist Church, 
Albion Area Fair Board, as well as President of the Albion Area Fair Board for 
seven years. 
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2021 Directory Changes 
Following were not  listed in Directory: 
Mimealot 30 Mohawk Trail Greenfield MA 01301 
 Phone: (413) 695-4001 Phone 2: Fax:  
WebSite: www.mimealot.com E-Mail: 
chris@mimealot.com 
 Info: 'Sir Mimealot' strolling mime & 'The Copper Cow-
boy' human statue/robot 
 
Echo Valley 
 377 Echo Valley Rd New Galilee PA 16141  
Phone: (724) 714-9625 Phone 2: Fax:  
WebSite: echovalleybluegrass.com E-Mail: echovalley-
bluegrass@gmail.com 
 Info: Echo Valley has been entertaining people of all 
ages since 2009 with their variety of traditional blue-
grass, gospel, Celtic, and folk styles.   
 
DerbyDog Productions P.O. Box 104 Madison OH 
44057 
 Phone: (440) 479-0376 Phone 2: Fax:  
WebSite: www.derbydog-productions.com E-Mail: 
fhejduk908@yahoo.com 
 Info: Demolition Derby Promoter. 
 

Following Address Changes: 
KOI Drag Racing 
238 W. Seminary St Owenton KY 40359 
Phone: (859) 576-7380 Phone 2: Fax: 
WebSite: http://www.koidragracing.com E-Mail: blos-
som32379@aol.com 
 

Rock N Roll Pet Store Kids Show  
123 Daws Drive Brookville PA 15825  
Phone: (814) 715-2609 Phone 2: Fax: 
 WebSite: www.rocknrollpetstore.com E-Mail: 
mike@rocknrollpetstore.com  

Typo: 
 KRE Security LLC  
11 South 3rd St Hamburg PA 19526  
Phone: (610) 562-0971 Phone 2: Fax:  
WebSite: KRESecurity.com E-Mail: 
jemes@KRESecurity.com 
  
 

Fair Personnel changes: 
Barry Yarnell -  President  Centre County Grange Fair 
 
Steve Scalise – President Albion Area Fair  (814) 881-
9413 
 

 

Welcome New Associate! 
Musical Attractions  
Jess Kellie Adams 1117 Millshed Dr Nolensville TN 
37135 
 Phone: (513) 600-1622 Phone 2: Fax:  
WebSite: www.jesskellieadams.com E-Mail: 
jess@jesskellieadams.com 
Info: Country music entertainer/band 

http://click.actsend.com/f/a/D8drID1ETFf0RL7m1It4WA~~/AAKsdAA~/RgRiFrTNP4SYA2h0dHBzOi8vY2xpY2suYWN0bWt0LmNvbS9zLzA1NS1kNDM5YmM4Ny1lZjVmLTRkNmMtYTFjYy03OWIxOWM0M2M1Mjk_ZW5yPW5hYWhpYWR1YWJ5YWE0eWFoaWFjNmFicGFienFhNGFhbXVhZ2dhZHVhYnphYTVpYW51YWhvYWRmYWJxcWE
mailto:chris@mimealot.com
mailto:echovalleybluegrass@gmail.com
mailto:echovalleybluegrass@gmail.com
mailto:fhejduk908@yahoo.com
mailto:blossom32379@aol.com
mailto:blossom32379@aol.com
mailto:mike@rocknrollpetstore.com
mailto:jemes@KRESecurity.com
mailto:jess@jesskellieadams.com
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Congratulations 2020 State Junior Fair Person 
 

Brandon Sauder from  the Ephrata Fair was selected the State Jun-

ior Fair Person.  He attended the  virtual coronation ceremony  at  

Oley and was presented his award.  
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Department of Agricultural Poster Con-
test  
The theme is Cultivating Tomorrow. The 
Contest rules and entry form are posted on 
our website. By going to www.pafairs.org, 
highlight the “MEMBERS” banner, a drop 
down will appear with the Contest toward 
the bottom.   
 
Msgr. John W. Mignot PSACF Scholarship 
Program  
The 2021 scholarship material has been 
posted to the association’s website. Funds 
are available for releasing all 6 scholarships. 
Thanks to the number of individuals and 
Fairs that have donated. 
 
 
 

Recent Mailing  
All associate members were mailed mem-
bership packets in February. If any associate 
member had not received their packet, 
please contact the association office. 
Due notices have been delayed until after the 
Fairs receive their 2020 Fair Reimbursement 
which should be received by April 1. The no-
tices will be sent out later in April.  
 
2021 Fair Theme 
“Making Memories One Fair at a Time” will 
be retained from last year. 
IAFE Zone 1 Conference  
The meeting will be held May 13 - 15, at 
Wyndham Garden in York. See schedule in 
this issue. 
 
Animal Health  
The 2021 Animal Health document as pre-
sented at Convention is available in the 
“Fairs Only” section of the website, also on 
the Department of Agriculture website. 
 

Harry 

PSACF  
Association  

Update 

American Fairs & Exhibitions 
     The history of fairs is clouded and the record is less than complete. Nonetheless, the story of mankind is 
replete with references to fairs, not in an institutional context, but as a part of everyday social inter-
course. A casual observer might conclude that fairs and exhibitions came fresh out of eighteenth century 
western Europe, delivered to the colonial docks of Boston and Halifax with a predisposed mission to serve 
agriculture and animal husbandry. The history of fairs is clouded and the record is less than complete. 
Nonetheless, the story of mankind is replete with references to fairs, not in an institutional context, but as 
a part of everyday social intercourse. A casual observer might conclude that fairs and exhibitions came 
fresh out of eighteenth century Western Europe, delivered to the colonial docks of Boston and Halifax with 
a predisposed mission to serve agriculture and animal husbandry. 
      In 1765, less than 300 years after Columbus finished his work in the New World, the first American fair 
was presented in Windsor, Nova Scotia. The same fair continues to operate today. In Upper Canada, as On-
tario was known in early Confederation, a fair was held in 1792, sponsored by the Niagara Agricultural 
Society. As with Windsor, the Niagara Fair remains in operation today. In addition, many small fairs were 
held during the early 1700's in French Canada while under French rule. 
     Similarly, in the not-yet formed United States, a fair was chartered in York (Pennsylvania) in 1765 and 
it existed as a 2-day agricultural market. 
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Please tell everyone that we are looking forward to seeing our PA Zone 1 friends and we 
are delighted that they will be joining us.  The entire schedule, subject to change, fol-
lows.  Registration is on the IAFE www.fairsandexpos.com/Zone- Happy Spring! Kathryn 
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Zone One –Sam Zaffuto 

 
 It’s hard to believe that we have 
been dealing with the COVID-19 

pandemic for more than a year now.  At least things 
are looking a little brighter now with the vaccination 
progress and some mitigation reductions.  It is look-

ing more promising for our fairs this summer.  Most 
organizations are currently making plans for their 
fairs.  We will probably need mitigation plans for 
our events but it is looking more promising now that 
we will be able to hold an event this year even 

though it may not be exactly the same as in previous 
years. 

We surveyed the zone one fairs to see if they wanted 
to have an in-person or virtual meeting for their 
spring zone meeting.  The majority of fairs that re-
sponded chose an in-person meeting.  So, our spring 
zone meeting will be held on Friday April 23 at the 
Jefferson County Fairgrounds.  The Jefferson Town-
ship Fair will sponsor a raffle to support the Msgr. 
John Mignot Memorial Scholarship program.  For 
anyone who may be uncomfortable attending an in-
person meeting, you will have an opportunity to join 
a virtual zone meeting.  Watch for more information 
on the zone meeting coming soon. 
Please remember that if you have high school or col-
lege aged volunteers at you fair, please suggest that 
they apply for the Msgr. John Mignot Memorial 
Scholarship.  PSACF has given six $1,000 scholar-
ships each year.  You can find the details on our 
website: pafairs.org.  Application deadline is June 
30. 
Let’s hope for a successful fair season this summer. 

 

Zone Two— Roger Dirlam  

It is hard to believe spring is right 
around the corner, after a very 

snowy winter her in the Northeast corner.  No 
Convention or Zone meetings – hope in person is 
right around the corner, so we can all get together 
again.  The vaccines are out and hopefully we can 
get back to socializing and in turn, get back to a 
fair season. 
 
The Department of Ag post contest’s theme for 
this year is “Cultivating for Tomorrow”.  Poster 
contest is coming down the road.  Premium books 
can be published on-line and send PDF to Tracy at 
the Department of Agriculture. 

Update from The Zones 

1 
 IAFE Zone 1 meeting in in York, PA, from May 13 to 15, 
2021.  You can register on-line at the Zone 1 section of 
the IAFE website. 
 
The 2021 Fair Queen is Addison Neff from the Elizabeth-
town Fair. Congratulations Addison.   
We would like to welcome Jody Lambert from Sullivan 
County Fair to the PSACF Board.  She will be a great as-
set. 
    
We will be using Zoom to conduct spring Zone and State 
meetings.  I cannot wait to see some normalcy back in 
our country so that we can carry on with our business. 
 
Hopefully, we will see you at the fair! 
 

 

 

Zone Three — Debbie Stephenson 

 

Happy Spring FINALLY!  It is so won-
derful to finally see grass again.  It is 
hopefully going to be a great year for all 

fairs across the USA and especially in PA.  Most fairs by 
now have had a board meeting or two and are in the 
planning stages for their 2021 fair season around the 
Covid 19 virus.  You should have received by now the 
Baked Goods email for all the fairs to sign up for the 
state baking contests for your fairs and downloaded the 
instructions and forms- if not please contact Karen Dob-
son or Harry.   We have elected a new President for all 
zones Sam Zaffuto and Vice President Martha Ebersole. 
Congratulations to both.  Don’t forget to go on the state 
web site and download the Msgr John  Mignot Scholar-
ship and get those out and returned to the fair the stu-
dent represents by June 30 and the deadline for those to 
the Zone Chairperson is by July 31 to Debbie Stephen-
son. Any questions or problems contact her.  For those 
fairs that hold harness racing the Wolf Administration is 
looking to take monies from the Race Horse Develop-
ment Fund in his new budget proposal. This would be 
devastating to Harness Racing and also to the sixteen PA 
fairs that have racing at their fairs. We will keep you up-
dated.  Hopefully we can get back to business as usual as 
it can possibly be in 2021 and we wish you all a great 
fair season.  Our zone meeting will be hosted by the 
Westmoreland Fair April 22nd .  Details to follow, as we 
aren’t sure of what the Governor will do.  
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From “Zones” previous page …... 
 
Zone Four - Kevin Bieber          

 
As we watch the snow finally melt 
and the weather start to get a bit 

warmer, you cannot help but think that fair season 
is right around the corner.   Although just about the 
whole fair season was taken away from us last year, 
it is everyone’s hope that 2021 will bring a resump-
tion of our great fairs.   Unfortunately as I write this 
article, Zone 4 is aware of two fairs that had to 
make that tough decision already since their fairs 
are early in the year.   Sadly, Delaware Valley A Day 
and Schnecksville Fair have cancelled their fair this 
year.   As we all know, COVID still seems to be hang-
ing around, however I believe we are seeing some 
light at the end of the tunnel.   It has been a long 
dark tunnel !!! 
I can assure you that our Zone 4 Director’s cannot 
wait to get out to your fairs.   Although we all know 
that we may need to think outside the box and 
make some modifications due to COVID, we also 
know one thing for sure, that is we are PSACF fair 
people and not much will stop us from getting back 

to showcasing our number one industry in PA.   
Some bright notes to address is a hearty congratu-
lations to Addison Neff of the Elizabethtown Fair, 
Addison was named the 2021 PA State Fair Queen 
in January.   Addison is the first and hopefully last 
fair queen to be crowned virtually.   Plans are in the 
works to present Addison with a true crowning in 
the near future when it is safe to do so.   Congratu-
lations Addison, we all look forward to seeing you 
at the fairs.    Congratulations are in order for    
Brandon Sauder from the Ephrata Fair, being se-
lected the State Junior Fair Person. Brandon is very 
active in the fair and is designing a new website for 
the Fair.  Also, we would like to congratulate Mar-
tha Ebersole for being named the PSACF Vice Presi-
dent.   Martha has always had a love for fairs and 
agriculture, so you can only imagine that she will 
represent us well. 
Please remember to invite your legislators to your 

fair, also, please remember to thank them for the 

generous funding they provided to us even though 

we did not have fairs in 2020.   See you at your 

fair !!!!!! 
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Message from Our  Associates 
 — Galla Higinbotham  

     What a year it has been. By now everyone knows someone, or several, or even many, 
who were sick with the COVID virus. Most recovered, but there is a very real regret and 
sadness for those who did not. 
At the time of this printing, there is hope that things may be able to loosen up a little 
around the state. With more and more people able to get vaccinated, and if the positivity 
rate stays down, possibly life may start returning to pre-pandemic normalcy.  
Having experienced something as life changing as the pandemic, “normalcy” will be a bit 
different. We are all different than we were a year ago. Our good friend Larry, from the 

Erie County Fair at Wattsburg told me about a Fall event back in October. It was family-friendly, geared 
to kids, offering hayrides and socially distanced outdoor activities. He was one of several food vendors 
and remarked that there was a long, long line stretched out to the parking lot for the whole event and no 
one complained. They were just happy to be out together doing something and grateful to have some of 
their favorite fair food. 
I am hearing stories like that across the state: people grateful for, dare I say, things they may have taken 
for granted before? It will be a whole new adventure, as we start “emerging” from lockdown. 
Let’s hope that includes fairs, festivals, carnivals with folks happily attending, seeing things with new 
eyes, appreciating all that our industry has to offer.  
We fair associate members, showmen and fair people are resilient, if nothing else, and able to reinvent 
ourselves and adapt to new challenges. By summer, with guidelines in place, I have my fingers crossed 
that we will have a good fair season. See you there! Galla    dangalla@uplinl.net                                                                                             


